
¢'-March 2025 

Dear 

Headquarters 
New Zealand Defence Force 
Defence House 
Private Bag 39997 
Wellington Mail Centre 
lower Hutt 5045 
New Zealand 

OIA-2025-5275 

I refer to your email of 19 February 2025 requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 
{OIA), the fol lowing information: 

1. Any strategy, annual reporting policy documentation, framework or assessment 
schedule that addresses and defines your agencies' progress measures in meeting 
your tasked outcomes and actions with specific regard to the NZCTVE strategy. 

2. The assessment methodology your agency uses to measure your success, progress or 
gaps in meeting your tasked outcomes. Please include KPis, quantitative data 
(metrics) and any qualitative measures of success/progress. 

3. If your agency does not have any formal assessment measures, a brief explanation as 
to why your agency has chosen not to do so. 

4. If your agency has a planned assessment framework which is currently under 
development, when this assessment is due to be released and whether it will be 
made available to the NZ Public. 

I understand that you made the same request to the Department of Prime Minister and 
Cabinet {DPMC} and DMPC has consu lted with you and have provide you with the 
substantive response on the New Zealand Countering Terrorism and Violent Extremism 
{NZCTVE) Strategy. 

Domestical ly, t he New Zealand Defence Force {NZDF) acts in support of other centra l and/or 
local government agencies. There are no progress measures with specific regard to the 
NZCTVE strategy. The NZDF provides support in meeting Output 4.3- Assistance to the Civil 
Power and Provision of a Public Service in Emergency Situations, and this is reported in 
NZDF Annual Reports that are publicly available on the NZDF website 1 . For instance, 
information on the support provided in response to the Christchurch mosque attacks is 

avai lable in the 2019 Annual Report. 

You have the right, under section 28{3) of the OIA, to ask an Ombudsman to review this 
response to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

1 https://www.nzdf.mil.nz/media-centre/search-our-libraries/documents/?document­
type=Reporting&sort=relevance 
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Please note that responses to official information requests are proactively released where 
possible. This response to your request will be published shortly on the NZDF website, with 
your personal information removed. 

Yours sincerely 

GA Motley 
Brigadier 
Chief of Staff HQNZDF 




